HAROLD ROGERS, KENTUCKY, CHAIRMAN
RODNEY P. FRELINGHUYSEN, NEW JERSEY
ROBERT B. ADERHOLT, ALABAMA

KAY GRANGER, TEXAS

MICHAEL K. SIMPSON, IDAHC

JOHN ASNEY CULEERSON, TEXAS
ANDER CREMSHAW, FLORIDA

JOHN R. CARTER, TEXAS

KEN CALVERT, CALIFORNIA

TOM COLE, OKLAHOMA

MARIO DIAZ-BALART, FLORIDA

CHARLES W. DENT, PENNSYLVANIA

TOM: GRAVES, GEORGIA

KEVIN YODER, KANSAS

STEVE WOMACK, ARKANSAS

JEFF FORTENBERRY, NEERASKA
THOMAS J. ROONEY, FLORIDA

CHARLES ). FLEISCHMANN, TENNESSEE
JAIME HERRERA BEUTLER, WASHINGTON
DAVID P. JOYCE, OHIO

DAVID G. VALADAG, CALIFORNIA

ANDY HARRIS, MARYLAND

MARTHA ROBY, ALABAMA

MARK E. AMODEI, NEVADA

CHRIS STEWART, UTAH

E. SCOTT RIGELL, VIRGINIA

DAVID W. JOLLY, FLORIDA

DAVID YOUNG, IDWA

EVAN H. JENKINS, WEST VIRGINIA
STEVEN M. PALAZZ0, MISSISSIPPI

Congress of the Wnited States

Aouse of Representatioes
Committee on Appropriations
AWashington, DE 205156015

January 4, 2016

The Honorable Loretta E. Lynch

Afttorney General

U.S. Department of Justice
950 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20530-0001

Dear Attorney General Lynch:

NITA M. LOWEY, NEW YORK

MARCY KAPTUR, OHIO

PETER J. VISCLOSKY, INDIANA

JOSE E. SERRAND, NEW YORK

ROSA L, DELAURC, CONNECTICUT
DAVID E. PRICE, NORTH CARQLINA
LUCILLE ROYBAL-ALLARD, CALIFORNIA,
SAM FARR, CALIFORNIA,

CHAKA FATTAH, PENNSYLVANIA
SANFORD D. BISHOP, Jr., GEORGIA
BARBARA LEE, CALIFORNIA

MICHAEL M. HONDA, CALIFCANIA
BETTY McCOLLUM, MINNESOTA

STEVE ISRAEL, NEW YORK

TIM RYAN, OHIC

C. A DUTCH RUPPERSBERGER, MARYLAND
DEBBIE WASSERMAN SCHULTZ, FLORIDA
HEMRY CUELLAR, TEXAS

CHELLIE PINGREE, MAINE

MIKE QUIGLEY, LLINDIS

DEREK KILMER, WASHINGTON

WILLIAM E. SMITH
CLERK AND STAFF DIRECTOR

TELEPHONE:
{202} 225-2771

As you prepare your fiscal year 2016 spending plan, as required by section 534 of the
Consolidated Appropriations Act, and the fiscal year 2017 President’s budget request, I want to
express the Committee’s expectation that the Department of Justice will allocate its resources to
the enforcement of existing Federal law.

Recently the media has reported that the President plans to take executive action to limit
the Constitutional rights of Americans to keep and bear arms. The House Appropriations
Committee will not provide resources to your Department for the development or
implementation of unlawful limitations on the unambiguous Second Amendment rights of

Americans.

We appreciate the hard work and dedication of Federal law enforcement and look
forward to reviewing a fiscal year 2016 spending plan and fiscal year 2017 budget request that
enforces existing Federal law and does not create new law.

Sincerely,

Cullos~

n A. Culberson

Chairman

Subcommittee on Commerce, Justice,
Science and Related Agencies




